
DECLARATION FOR THE RECORD OF DECISION 

SITE NAME AND LOCATION 

Circuitron Corporation, East Farmingdale, Suffolk County, 
New York 

D T E M E N T  OF BASIS AND PURPOSE 

This decision document presents the selected remedial action 
for the Circuitron Corporation site, located in East Farmingdale, 
New York, chosen in accordance with the Comprehensive 
Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act of 1980, 
as amended (CERCLA), and, to the extent practicable, the National 
Contingency Plan (NCP). This decision document explains the 
factual and legal basis for selecting the remedy For the site. 
The attached index (Appendix C) identifies the items that 
comprise the administrative record upon which the selection of 
the remedial action is based. 

The State of New York concurs with the selected remedy. (See 
Appendix D) . 
ASSESSMENT OF THE SITE 

Actual or threatened releases of hazardous substances from 
this site, if not addressed by implementing the remedial action 
selected in this Record of Decision (ROD), may present an 
imminent and substantial endangerment to public health, welfare, 
or the environment. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE SELECTED REMEDY 

This operable unit represents the first of two planned 
actions for the site. The remedy presented in this document 
addresses the treatment of the contaminated soils at the 
Circuitron Corporation site. 

The second operable unit will address area-wide groundwater 
contamination. 

This remedial action complements a removal action initiated 
by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) in 1989. The 
removal action included the removal of 20 waste drums from inside 
the building, the emptying of two underground tanks containing 
various volatile organic and inorganic compounds, the cleaning 
and removal of three above-ground tanks from the rear of the 
building, and the general clean-up of the suspected contaminated 
debris from inside the building. 



The major components of the selected remedy include: 

+ In-situ vacuum extraction of the contaminated soil in 
the southwest corner of the property in the area of 
high volatile organic compound (VOC) contamination. 

+ Excavation of contaminated sediments from leaching 
pits, cesspools, and storm drains outside an6 
the building. 

I 

+ Off -site treatment and disposal of contaminate,& 
sediments. 

+ Building decontamination via vacuuming of dust 
containing elevated concentrations of inorganic 
elements and replacement of the concrete floor in the 
building. 

+ Paving of the entire site. 

The remediation of site soils and sediments, which are 
considered the principle threat to the site, will eliminate 
crossmedia impacts of these contaminants on the site groundwater, 
while the building decontamination will allow the building to be 
restored to its intended use. 

The selected remedy is protective of human health and the 
environment, complies with federal and state requirements that 
are legally applicable or relevant and appropriate to the 
remedial action, and is cost effective. The selected remedy 
utilizes permanent solutions and alternative treatment 
technologies to the maximum extent practicable and satisfies the 
statutory preference for remedies that employ treatment that 
reduces toxicity, mobility, or volume as a principal element. 

The need for conducting a five-year review will be evaluated 
at the time of the second operable unit. 
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SITE NAXE, LOCATION AND DESCRIPTION 

The Circuitron Corporation site is located at 82 Milbar Boule- 
vard, East Farmingdale, Suffolk County, New York. The site is 
situated near the Nassau County-Suffolk County border in central 
Long Island. The site encompasses approximately 1 acre in an 
industrial/commercial area just east of Route 110 and the State 
University of New York, Agricultural and Technical College campus 
in Farmingdale (Figure 1). The site is generally flat and has a 
slight slope up to the southeast of less than 1 percent. The. 
site elevation is approximately 85 to 90 feet above mean sea 
level. 

The Circuitron Corporation site consists of an abandoned 23,500 
square foot building that was used between 1961 and 1986 for the 
manufacture of electronic circuit boards. Aside from the build- 
ing, the site is primarily asphalt paved, with the exception of a 
small area in the rear of the building. The paved area in front 
of the building was used in the past as a parking lot for the 
employees of Circuitron Corporation and is presently used for 
parking by employees of nearby companies. Approximately 95% of 
the site is paved or covered by the building. Figure 2 shows the 
site plan and the location of above and below ground structures. 

At least two unauthorized leaching pools (LP-5 and LP-6) exist 
below the concrete floor in the plating room inside the building. 
A circular depression in the concrete floor towards the front of 
this room indicates the presence of other unauthorized leaching 
pools. These are identified on Figure 2 as LP-3 and LP-4. A 
series of leaching pools lies beneath the parking lot in the 
front of the building. These leaching pools include an autho- 
rized wastewater discharge pool (authorized via a New York State 
Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) permit) below a 
manhole located on the north side of the property in front of the 
laboratory, and two old abandoned leaching pools located in the 
northeast corner of the site. These structures are identified as 
LP-1, which is the SPDES pool, LP-2 and LP-7. 

At least two sanitary cesspools, CP-1 and CP-2, have been docu- 
mented to exist below the parking lot in front of the northwest 
corner of the building. The sanitary cesspools were authorized 
to accept sanitary wastes only. However, Suffolk County Depart- 
ment of Health Services (SCDHS) analyses indicated that the 
cesspools were used for disposal of hazardous materials. A line 
of interconnected storm drains SD-1 through SD-3 exists on the 
western portion of the site. The storm drains range from 10 feet 
to approximately 13 feet in depth. The three catch basins 
(identified as CB in Figure 2) did not.show any evidence of 
sediments and liquids and were not analyzed. They will be 



tested, however, during the remedial design phase to determine 
the extent, if any, of contamination. 

Circuitron Corporation is located in an industrial area sur- 
rounded by similar small mahufacturers and is several miles away 
from any residential area. There are no schools or any recre- 
ational facilities in the immediate vicinity. 

Approximately 15 municipal wells serving over 215,000 people are 
within 3 miles of the site, the nearest being approximately 1500 
feet to the southeast of the site in the direction of groundwater 
flow. One shallow well in this field has been closed since 1978 
due to organic chemical contamination from an unknown source. 

SITE XISTORY AND ENFORCEMENT ACTIVITIES 

Circuitron Corporation was incorporated in New York State in 1961 
and operated a manufacturing facility at the site between 1961 
and 1986. Circuitron Corporation ceased operations and vacated 
the site some time between May and June 1986. During this time 
period, Circuitron Corporation removed all equipment of value and 
left the facility in its present condition. The current owner of 
the site is 82 Milbar Blvd., Inc., a New York corporation incor- 
porated in 1968. Circuitron Corporation filed for bankruptcy in 
1986. 82 Milbar Blvd., Inc. filed for bankruptcy in 1987. Both 
of these bankruptcy proceedings were dismissed or closed in 1988. 

At the request of the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (NYSDEC), an emergency response action was performed 
by the EPA at the site in mid-1989, prior to the RI/FS investiga- 
tion. This action included removal of 20 waste drums from inside 
the building, the emptying of 2 underground tanks containing 
various volatile organic and inorganic compounds, cleaning and 
removing of 3 aboveground tanks from the rear of the building and 
general clean-up of the suspected contaminated debris from inside 
the building. 

The facility had an approved SPDES pennit, No. NY-007 5655, to 
discharge industrial wastewater to a leaching pool located below 
the parking lot in front of the building. This SPDES permit 
expired on September 12, 1986, based on a July 1, 1986 inspection 
by NYSDEC, indicating that the discharge had ceased. 

Circuitron Corporation had received numerous warnings from 
boththe SCDHS and NYSDEC concerning SPDES permit violations and 
unauthorized discharges. An Order of Consent and the Stipulated 
Agreement, issued by the SCDHS in 1984 and 1985, respectively, 



required that all leaching pools and storm drains be remediated; 
all toxic and hazardous materials be removed from the site 
including drums, tanks, and piping; and a groundwater quality 
study be performed. Circuitron Corporation installed 5 monitor- 
ing wells at the site; however, there are no engineering or well 
installation reports available concerning the construction of 
these wells. In addition, the analytical results from the 
Circuitron Corporation and the SCDHS groundwater sampling of 
these wells are in conflict with each other. To date, only the 
unauthorized leaching pool in the southern part of the plating 
room has been cleaned out and backfilled. This work was per- 
formed by Circuitron Corporation. There are no records available 
regarding the amount of waste removed from the unauthorized 
leaching pool or the existence and the extent of contaminated 
soil in and around the leaching pool. 

In 1984, a former owner of Circuitron Corporation, Mario 
Lombardo, was charged for discharging organic solvents to unau- 
thorized "hiddenw leaching pools between March 1, 1982 and March 
22, 1984. He was indicted on 6 felony counts of unlawful dumping 
of hazardous wastes, under New York State (NYS) Environmental 
Conservation Law (ECL) Section 27, Subsection 09-14; 19 felony 
counts of offering a false instrument for filing, under Suffolk 
County Penal Law Section 175, Subsection 135; and 20 misdemeanor 
counts of violating NYS ECL Section 17, Subsection 03-01 and 
05-01. On May 9, 1985, Mario Lombardo pleaded guilty to unlawful 
dumping of hazardous wastes, NYS ECL Section 27, Subsection 
09-14. He was fined $50,000 and sentenced to 700 hours of 
community service. 

When Circuitron Corporation informed SCDHS that it would be 
vacating the facility, SCDHS informed Circuitron Corporation that 
a cleanup of toxic and hazardous materials and a groundwater 
study would be required. SCDHS also required further off-site 
groundwater monitoring. Circuitron Corporation refused to comply 
with the off-site groundwater monitoring requirement. 

EPA sent a general notice letter and a request for information to 
the identified potentially responsible parties (PRPs) on July 24, 
1987. EPA sent another general notice letter to the PRPs on 
August 15, 1988 inviting them to conduct a Remedial Investigation 
and Feasibility Study (RI/FS). The site was proposed for the 
National Priorities List (NPL) in June, 1988 and finalized in 
March, 1989. The RI/FS was initiated in September, 1988 and the 
field work started in May, 1989. 



HIGHLIGHTS OF COMMUNITY PARTICIPATION 

The RI/FS report and Proposed Plan for the Circuitron Corporation 
site were released to the public on January 31, 1991. These 
two documents are made available to the public in both the admin- 
istrative record, maintained by EPA, and an information reposito- 
ry maintained at the Fanningdale Public Library, located at Main 
and Conklin Streets in Farmingdale, New York. A second infonna- 
tion repository is maintained at the Town of Babylon, Department 
of Environmental Control, Town of Babylon Annex, 281 Phelps Lane, 
North Babylon, New York. A press release was issued on February 
4, 1991. The notice of availability for these two documents was 
published in the Suffolk County edition of Newsday on February 
11, 1991, and in the Farmingdale edition of Suffolk Live, a 
weekly newspaper, on February 13, 1991. A public comment period 
was held from January 31, 1991 to March 2, 1991. In addition a 
public meeting was held on February 19, 1991 to discuss the RI/FS 
and Proposed Plan and to respond to questions and concerns raised 
by the community. Responses to the comments received during the 
comment period is included in the Responsiveness Summary (see 
Appendix E) . 
This decision document presents the selected remedial action for 
the Circuitron Corporation in East Farmingdale, New York, chosen 
in accordance with CERCLA and, to the extent practicable, the 
National Contingency Plan. The decision for the site is based on 
the administrative record. 

SCOPE AND ROLE OF OPERABLE UNITS WITHIN SITE. STRATEGY 

EPA has divided the remedial work being conClucted at the Cir- 
cuitron Corporation site into two operable units. This first 
operable unit addresses the contamination within the soils and 
sediments from the leaching pools, cesspools, and storm drains. 
Based upon data generated during the RI, it has been determined 
that groundwater contamination should be addressed as part of a 
larger area-wide study to be conducted under a separate operable 
unit. The reason for addressing the groundwater contamination 
under a separate operable unit is due to the nature of the 
contamination, which appears upgradient at approximately the same 
order of magnitude as on the site, and would be treated more 
effectively in a regional rather than site specific fashion. 

A removal action was initiated by EPA in mid-1989. This action 
included the removal of 20 waste drums from inside the building, 
the emptying of two underground tanks containing various volatile 
organic and inorganic compounds, the cleaning and removal of 



three aboveground tanks from the rear of the building, and the 
general clean-up of the suspected contaminated debris from inside 
the building. 

The overall objective of this operable unit is to address the 
principal threats associated with the site by reducing the 
concentrations of contaminants in the soils and sediments to 
levels which are protective of human health and the environment 
and to prevent further deterioration of the area groundwater.' 

8-Y OF BITE CE?&ACTERIBTICB 

The results of the remedial investigation are discussed in detail 
in the RI/FS documents. Those describe the nature and extent of 
contaminants in on-site surface soils, subsurface soils, in on- 
site and off-site groundwater, sediments in the underground 
structures, and also within the abandoned building. 

Previous investigations and the RI (Ebasco, 1990) have shown that 
there were discharges of untreated process wastewater to the 
identified underground liquid handling structures at the site. 
These include the known leaching pools both inside and outside 
the building, the sanitary cesspools in the front of the building 
and the storm drains along the western edge of the property 
(Figure 2). The construction of these structures was such that 
the untreated process wastewater and other liquids were allowed 
to percolate into the surrounding soil. 

The media sampled during the RI were the groundwater, subsur- 
face/surface soil, and sediments present in various leaching 
pools, storm drains, and sanitary cesspools; 

Monitoring wells were installed and screened in both deep and 
shallow portions of the upper glacial aquifer, at upgradient, 
on-site and downgradient locations. The deep wells were screened 
at 90-100 feet, whereas the shallow wells were screened at depths 
of 34 to 38. feet. The locations of these monitoring wells are 
shown on Figure 3. Seven volatile organic compounds were 
identified, from both a concentration and a frequency of occur- 
rence basis. These include: ill-dichloro-ethene, 1,l-dichlo- 
roethane, trans-l,2-dichloroethene, chloroform, 1,1,l-trichloro- 
ethane, trichloroethene, and tetrachloroethene. l,l,l-trichloro- 
ethane (1,1,1-TCA) was present at the greatest concentrations in 
the groundwater, both upgradient and on-site (4.8 parts per 
million (ppm)), relative to the other volatile organics analyzed. 
Inorganics such as copper, chromium, nickel and lead were also 



detected, but to a much lesser extent ( e l  highest concentra- 
tion on-site = 538 ppb for copper). Phthalates were present at 
fairly high levels, upgradient and downgradient as well as on 
site. Tables 1 and 2 show contaminant concentrations found in 
the on-site shallow and deep wells respectively. Tables 3 and 4 
present contaminant concentrations in off-site shallow and deep 
wells respectively, and Table 5 shows contaminant concentrations 
in wells installed by the Circuitron Corporation prior to EPA's 
RI . 

Many of the contaminants found in the surface/subsurface soil 
contaminants were the same as those found'in the groundwater, the - 
prevalent volatile organic compound being TCA at a maximum level 
of 100 parts per million (ppm). Copper was found at a maximum 
level of 1,950 ppm at a location inside the building which might 
have been the location of an unauthorized leaching pool. Phthal- 
ates were present at fairly high levels in 411 three media and 
were found,upgradient and downgradient as well as on site. 
The surface/subsurface contaminants are shown in Table 6. Sampl- 
,ing locations are shown in Figure 3 and are identified as SS and 
SB for subsurface and surface locations, respectively.. 

. . 

sediments 

Sediments exhibited high amounts of inorganics, mostly copper at 
a maximum level of 23,000 ppm. Some VOCs were also present of 
which 1,1,1-TCA was the most prevalent at a maximum level of 19 
ppm. Phthalates were present at fairly high levels in all three 
media and were found upgradient and downgradient as well as on 
site. These contaminants are presented in Table 7. Figure 4 
shows the location of the sediments to be excavated. 

Buildina Dust 

As part of the EPA removal action, it was established that dust 
within the on-site building contained metal contamination, 
including aluminum, copper, lead and zinc. 

SUMMARY OF BITE RISKS 

A baseline risk assessment was conducted as part of the remedial 
investigation for the site. The baseline risk assessment evalu- 
ates potential impacts on human health and the environment if 
existing site conditions are not remediated. The assessment also 
anticipates potential future risks associated with the site. 
Both carcinogenic and non-carcinogenic risks were evaluated. 



Based on the evaluations performed for the risk assessment, 
contaminants of concern were identified for the soil, groundwater 
and sediment. Several volatile organic compounds, including 1,l 
dichloroethene and tetrachloroethene and 1,1,1-TCA were identi- 
fied as contaminants of concern. A detailed description of the 
procedures and methodologies employed in the risk assessment for 
the Circuitron Corporation Site is presented in Section 8.0 of 
the RI report. 

Current conditions indicate that there is no complete exposure 
pathway. The facility is not in operation. The site is located 
in an industrial/commercial area and the Upper Glacial Aquifer is 
not used for potable water supplies. EPA1s risk assessment, 
however, did identify the following two potential exposure 
pathways by which the public may be potentially exposed to 
contaminant releases from the Site under future land-use condi- 
tions: 

- the groundwater exposure from the Upper Glacial 
Aquifer 

- sediment exposure during remediation activities. 
The potentially exposed populations assessed included: 

- on- and off-site adult and child residents 
- on-site industrial workers 
- on-site remediation workers. 

Ingestion and dermal contact with contaminated soil by residents 
was not evaluated because of the limited possibility of this 
scenario occurring due to the fact that approximately 95% of the 
site is paved. The potential contamination of groundwater by the 
migration of chemicals of concern in the soil was considered. 

Under current EPA guidelines, the likelihood of carcinogenic 
(cancer-causing) and non-carcinogenic effects due to exposure to 
site chemicals are considered separately. It was assumed that 
the toxic effects of the Site-related chemicals would be addi- 
tive. Thus, carcinogenic and non-carcinogenic risks associated 
with exposures to individual compounds were summed to indicate 
the potential risks associated with mixtures of potential carcin- 
ogens and non-carcinogens, respectively. The reasonable maximum 
exposure case was assessed for potential carcinogens and non- 
carcinogens. The average exposure case was also assessed for 
certain pathways. 



Potential carcinogenic risks were evaluated using the slope 
factors developed by the EPA for the chemicals of concern. Slope 
factors (SFs) have been developed by EPA1s Carcinogenic Risk 
Assessment Verification Endeavor for estimating excess lifetime 
cancer risks associated with exposure to potentially carcinogenic 
chemicals. SFs, which are expressed in units of (mg/kg-day)', 
are multiplied by the estimated intake of a potential carcinogen, 
in mg/kg-day, to generate an upper-bound estimate of the excess 
lifetime cancer risk associated with exposure to the compound at 
the intake level. The term "upper boundn reflects the conserva- 
tive estimate of the risks calculated from the SF. Use of this 
approach makes the underestimation of the risk highly unlikely. 
A summary of the cancer risks associated with the site is found 
on Table 8. 

For known or suspected carcinogens, EPA considers excess upper 
bound individual lifetime cancer risks of between lo4 to 10 to 
be acceptable. This level indicates that an individual has not 
greater than a one-in-ten-thousand to one-in-one-million chance 
of developing cancer as a result of site-related exposure to a 
carcinogen over a 70-year period under specific exposure condi- 
tions at the Site. Overall, the potential carcinogenic risks 
associated with the groundwater spanned two orders of magnitude 
(lo4 to 10"). Two volatile compounds, 1,l-dichloroethene and 
tetracholoroethene, were responsible for approximately 85-95% of 
the cancer risk in the groundwater ingestion pathway. Hence, the 
risks for carcinogens at the Site are in the acceptable EPA risk 
range of lo4 to 10". 

Non-carcinogenic risks were assessed using a hazard index (HI) 
approach, based on a comparison of expected contaminant intakes 
and safe levels of intake (reference doses). Reference doses 
(RfDs) have been developed by EPA for indicating the potential 
for adverse health effects. RfDs, which are expressed in units 
of milligram per kilogram per day (mg/kg-day), are estimates of 
daily exposure levels for humans which are thought to be safe 
over a lifetime (including sensitive individuals). Estimated 
intakes of chemicals from environmental media (e.g., the amount 
of a chemical ingested from contaminated soil) are compared with 
the RfD to derive the hazard quotient for the contaminant in the 
particular media. The HI is obtained by adding the hazard 
quotients for all compounds across all media. 

A HI greater than 1.0 indicates that the potential exists for 
non-carcinogenic health effects to occur as a result of site- 
related exposures. The HI provides a useful reference point for 
gauging the potential significance of multiple contaminant 



exposures within a single medium or across media. A summary of 
the non-carcinogenic risks associated with the site is found in 
Table 9. 

It can be seen from Table 9 that the HI for non-carcinogenic 
effects from the ingestion of water is greater that 1 and, 
therefore, non-carcinogenic effects may occur from the exposure 
routes evaluated in the risk assessment. Organic compounds 
(1,1,1-TCA) contributed to the potential non-cancer risk. 

The risk assessment contains the conclusion that direct exposure 
to the site soils and sediments does not represent a significant 
risk to human health and the environment. However, the soils and 
sediments do pose a significant indirect risk as a continuing 
source of groundwater contamination. Contaminants in excess of 
federal and state standards were detected in the site groundwater 
plume. EPA policies and regulations allow remedial actions to be 
taken whenever crossmedia impacts result in exceeding one or more 
Maximum Contaminant Levels (MCLs) which are enforceable, health- 
based standards under the Safe Drinking Water Act (SDWA). Conse- 
quently, soil and sediment remediation is warranted to remove 
this continuous source of contamination into the groundwater and 
expedite compliance with federal and state groundwater standards. 

Based on the risk assessment, the only major potential exposure 
for concern is the development of the Upper Glacial Aquifer as a 
public water supply in the future. The New York State classifi- 
cation for the groundwater is "GA" which means that the aquifer 
is a source of potable drinking water supply. Although the Upper 
Glacial Aquifer is not presently used for drinking water supply 
in this region of Long Island, the risks posed by the site are 
due to the possibility of the use of this aquifer as a potable 
water source and the concentrations of inorganic elements and 
volatile organic compounds detected in the groundwater of this 
aquifer. 

The risk assessment suggests that potential human health risks 
are associated with the use of upgradient groundwater. Both 
shallow and deep well results show the possibility that use of 
groundwater in the area of the upgradient monitoring well group 
could result in unacceptable risks. Although the on-site risk 
levels are slightly higher, there is definitely evidence that 
upgradient sources, in addition to the contaminated soils and 
sediments at the Circuitron Corporation facility, are also 
responsible for contaminating the on-site groundwater. 

The contaminated building dust, which is above Occupational 
Safety and Health Act (OSHA) workplace standards, will also be 
removed to allow for a future use of the abandoned building. 



yncertainties 

The procedures and inputs used to assess risks in this evalua- 
tion, as in all such assessments, are subject to a wide variety 
of uncertainties. In general, the main sources of uncertainty 
include: 

- environmental chemistry sampling and analysis - environmental parameter measurement - fate and transport modeling - exposure parameter estimation - toxicological data 

Uncertainty in environmental sampling arises in part from the 
potentially uneven distribution of chemicals in the media sam- 
pled. Consequently, there is significant uncertainty as to the 
actual levels present. Environmental chemistry analysis error 
can stem from several sources including the errors inherent in 
the analytical methods and characteristics of the matrix being 
sampled. Uncertainties in the exposure assessment are related to 
estimates of how often an individual would actually come in 
contact with the chemicals of concern, the period of time over 
which such exposure would occur, and in the models used to 
estimate the concentrations of the chemicals of concern at the 
point of exposure. Uncertainties in toxicological data occur in 
extrapolating both from animals to humans and from high to low 
doses of exposure, as well as from'the difficulties in assessing 
the toxicity of a mixture of chemicals. These uncertainties are 
addressed by making conservative assumptions concerning risk and 
exposure parameters throughout the assessment. As a result, the 
risk assessment provides upper bound estimates of the risks to 
populations near the Site, and is highly unlikely to underesti- 
mate actual risks related to the Site. 

Actual or threatened releases of hazardous substances from this 
site, if not addressed by the preferred alternative or one of the 
other alternatives considered, may present a potential threat to 
public health, welfare or the environment. 

DEBCRIPTION'OP ALTERNATIVES 

The remedial alternatives address the contamination within the 
building, soil, leaching pools, storm drains, and cesspools. As 
stated previously, the contamination in the groundwater will be 
addressed under a separate area-wide investigation. 
The alternatives were screened based on implementability, effec- 
tiveness and cost. The screening resu1ted.h remedial alterna- 



tives upon which a detailed analysis was performed. Those 
alternatives considered in detail are discussed below. "Time to 
implements8 is defined as the period of time needed for the 
alternative to be implemented and, with the exception of the no- 
action and limited-action alternatives, includes the time re- 
quired for remedial design activities which is assumed to take 
approximately 2 years. 

Alternative 1: No Action 

Capital Cost: $0 
Operation & Maintenance ( 0  & M) Cost: $22,920 per year 
Present Worth cost: $380,160 
Time to implement: 6 months 

The Superfund Program requires that the "no actionn alternative 
be considered at every site. The no action remedial alternative 
consists of a long-term groundwater monitoring program in order 
to provide data for the assessment of the impact on the underly- 
ing groundwater of leaving contaminated materials on-site. The 
groundwater monitoring program would utilize wells installed 
during the remedial investigation at this site. Groundwater 
samples would be taken on a semi-annual basis from upgradient, 
on-site and downgradient shallow monitoring wells. 

The no action response also includes the development and mainte- 
nance of a public awareness and education program for the resi- 
dents and workers in the area surrounding the Circuitron Corpora- 
tion Site. This program would include the preparation and 
distribution of informational press releases and circulars and 
the convening of public meetings. These activities will serve to 
enhance the publicss knowledge of the conditions existing at the 
site. 

Because this alternative does not include contaminant removal, . 
the site would have to be reviewed at least every five years 
pursuant to CERCLA Section 121(c). These reviews would include 
the reassessment of human health and environmental risks due to 
the contaminated material left on-site, using data obtained from 
the groundwater sampling program. If justified by the review, 
remedial actions might be implemented to remove or treat wastes. 

Alternative 2: Limited ~ction 

Capital cost: $32,000 
0 & M Cost: $22,920 per year 
Present Worth Cost: $412,150 
Time to Implement: 6 months 



The Limited Action alternative combines a'program of groundwater 
monitoring and public awareness outlined in Alternative 1 with 
site access and use restrictions. 

The site access restriction portion of this alternative consists 
of surrounding the entire site with approximately 820 feet of 
conventional chainlink fencing. At appropriate intervals along 
the fence, various warning signs would caution the public as to 
the Superfund status of the site. in addition to access restric- 
tions, institutional controls would have to be implemented by 
state or local governments to restrict the use of the land and 
building because of the threat of contamination. 

Also, as stated previously in Alternative 1, a review of the site 
status would have to be conducted at least every five years. The 
five year reviews would include evaluation of sampling analytical 
data, reassessment of human health and environmental risks. If 
justified by the review, remedial actions might be implemented to 
remove or treat wastes. 

Alternative 3: Containment and Building Decontamination 

Capital Cost: $221,120 
0 & M Cost: $26,525 per year 
Present Worth Cost: $656,695 
Time to Implement: 3 years 

This alternative includes repaving the site and decontaminating 
the building. The purpose of this alternative would be to 
prevent further infiltration of precipitation/run-off through the 
contaminated site soil, thereby reducing further site-related 
groundwater contamination. This would be accomplished by elimi- 
nating the current pathways for infiltration; namely, the storm 
drains and any gaps/cracks in the existing asphalt pavement. The 
building would also be decontaminated to allow for its future 
reuse by removing the metals-contaminated dust and pouring a new 
concrete floor, over the current damaged floor, in the plating 
room. 

Under this alternative the storm drains would be filled with 
clean fill material. The entire site area, outside the building, 
would be repaved with asphalt using conventional construction 
methods. The filled storm drains would also be paved. Approxi- 
mately 1740 square yards of asphalt would be required. 

Precipitation run-off from the building would be diverted into 
the street for collection in existing municipal storm drains. 
The site area would also be repaved in such a way so as'to direct 
surface run-off to the street/municipal storm drains. 



The metals-contaminated dust inside the building would be removed 
by vacuuming the walls and floors using conventional industrial 
equipment adapted for use at a hazardous waste site. The contam- 
inated dust would be removed to that extent necessary to comply 
with OSHA requirements. Approximately 5 cubic yards of dust 
would be collected and transported to an off-site Resource 
Conservation Recovery Act (RCRA) facility for treatment and 
disposal. The plating room floor in the building, which shows 
evidence of deterioration, would be covered with a new poured 
concrete floor. The new floor would be approximately 4200 square 
feet in area and 2-inches thick. 

I , This alternative also includes a long-term groundwater monitoring 
l and five-year review program. One purpose of this program would 

be to evaluate the effectiveness of the containment remedy at 
eliminating the current source of site-related groundwater 
contamination; that is, infiltration of precipitation through 
contaminated site soils. The new pavement would also require 
regular inspection and maintenance to prevent and/or repair 
cracks/gaps in the pavement. 

Alternative I :  In-Situ Vacuum Extraction. Excavation of 
Sediments. On-Sito Stabilization and Disposal. 
Building Decontamination. 

Capital Cost: $514,760 
0 & M Cost: $3,850 
Present Worth Cost: $573,945 
Time to Implement: 4 years 

I This alternative consists of the use of in-situ vacuum extraction 
(SVE) in the southwest corner area of SD-3, the excavation and 
removal of the contaminated sediments within all of the under- 
ground structures inside and outside the building, treatment of 
the excavated sediments via stabilization and disposal on-site, 
and building decontamination. 

The SVE system will be used to reduce the soil levels of VOCs, 
including 1,1,1-TCA, in the southwest corner of the site. The 
concentration of this contaminant was found to be of the order of 
100 ppm. The SVE system would be applied to an area of approxi- 
mately 400 square feet. During the remedial action samples will 
be taken to delineate more accurately the area to be treated. It 
is expected that the SVE system would be able to reduce volatile 
organic compounds, including 1,1,1-TCA and tetrachloroethene 
which are the most prevalent VOc contaminants on-site, to accept- 
able clean-up levels. A technical evaluation of contaminant- 
leaching indicates that reduction of soil contaminant levels of 
1,1,1-TCA and tetrachloroethene to 1.0 ppf, and 1.5 ppm, respec- 
tively, would insure protection of groundwater from cross media 



impacts. Other VOCs will also be reduced to by the operation of 
the SVE but such reduction is not require% by the remedy. The 
exact configuration of the SVE system will be determined during 
the remedial design phase of the project.. 

The excavation of the sediments from within the underground 
structures, inside and outside the building, is intended to 
remove organic and inorganic contaminants. There are several 
buried perforated drums, tanks and other structures beneath the 
plating room floor inside the building that were used for leach- 
ing liquid wastes into the ground. In order to locate these 
underground structures and then access the sediment, the concrete 
floor in the plating room would be demolished during the imple- 
mentation of the remedial action. 

The remedial investigation shows that the contaminated sediments 
are not expected to extend below 2 feet from the surface. As a 
result, the sediments will initially be excavated to the approxi- 
mate two-foot depth. However, if, during excavation work, 
contaminated sediments are shown to extend below the two-foot 
level, then further excavation will take place until no visible 
signs of contamination are found in the underlying soils. An on- 
site geologist will evaluate the undisturbed; clean, sandy, 
native soils to confirm that the sediments have been removed. 
Confirmatory soil samples will be taken at the excavated depth to 
ensure that the contaminated sediments and soils have been 
removed and that VOC contamination in the remaining soils meets 
the soil cleanup levels of 1.0 pprn for 1,1,1-TCA and 1.5 ppm for 
tetrachloroethene. If not, additional soil will be excavated 
until such levels are achieved. It is anticipated that reducing 
the more mobile VOC contaminants in the sediments and soils to 
those cleanup levels will also result in the removal of the less 
mobile inorganic contaminants. The same procedure would be 
applied to all underground structures outside the building. 

The contaminated sediments that have been removed would be 
subjected to treatment via stabilization to reduce the leachabil- 
ity of the contaminants. This stabilization process would take 
place at the site due to the relatively small quantity of materi- 
al involved (approximately 53 cubic yards). Once stabilized, the 
sediments would be tested via the Toxicity Characteristic Leach- 
ing Procedure (TCLP), to determine if they may be suitable for 
use as fill and buried on-site within the now hollow underground 
structures. 

Building dust would also be stabilized and disposed of on-site. 

If sediments and building dust do not pass TCLP, then these 
materials would be disposed o f a t  an off-site facility according 
to RCRA regulations, including land disposal restrictions. 



spent carbon from the in-situ vacuum extraction system will 
either be regenerated by the vendor or stabilized and disposed 
on-site. 

All non-hazardous debris, e.g., broken concrete, asphalt, etc., 
resulting from the remedial action, will'be removed from the site 
and disposed in a sanitary landfill. 

All site areas would be repaved and'the replacement of the 
plating room concrete floor would also be performed. 

Alternative 5 :  In-Situ Vaauum Extraction. Exaa~etion of 
Contaminated Sediments. Off-site Treatment 
and Disposal. Building Decontamination. 

Capital Cost: $643,690 ' 

0 & M Cost: $3,850 
Present Worth Cost: $685,675 
Time to Implement: 4 years 

Under this alternative, the application of in-situ vacuum extrac- 
tion for soil in the area of SD-3, building decontamination, and 
sediment excavation from the various leaching pits and storm 
drains would be performed as in Alternative 4. This alternative 
differs from Alternative 4 in that the approximately 53 cubic 
yards of excavated contaminated sediments, building dust and 
concrete would be transported to an approved RCRA treatment and 
disposal facility. For the purpose of developing a conservative 
cost estimate, incineration has been selected as the method of 
treatment. The excavated material would be packed into appro- 
priate containers and transported off-site for treatment in 
accordance with applicable regulations for handling and transport 
of hazardous materials. The treatment facility would be respon- 
sible for all the necessary pretreatment and post-treatment of 
the contaminated material, including ash stabilization, if 
necessary, to insure that land disposal restrictions are satis- 
f ied. 

Spent carbon or any other treatment residual from the in-situ 
vacuum extraction unit will be disposed off-site under with 
applicable RCRA regulations, including land disposal restric- 
tions. 

Non-hazardous debris resulting from the remedial action will be 
removed and disposed of as in Alternative 4. The repaving of the 
site and the replacement of the plating room concrete floor will 
also be performed as in Alternative 4. . 



SUXMARY OF COMPARATIVE ANALYSIS OF ALTERNATIVEB 

EPA has developed nine criteria (set forth in OSWER Directive 
9355.3-01; and the NCP 5300.430(e) ahd (f)) to evaluate potential 
alternatives to ensure all important considerations are factored 
into remedy selection decisions. The major objective of this 
section is to evaluate the relative performance of the alterna- 
tives with respect to the criteria so that the advantages and 
disadvantages associated with each clean-up option are clearly 
understood. 

The evaluation criteria are noted and explained below. 

Overall Protection of Human Health W the Environment 

Address whether or not a remedy provides adequate protection and 
describes how risks posed through each exposure pathway, based on 
a reasonable maximum exposure scenario, are eliminated, reduced 
or controlled through treatment, engineering controls, or insti- 
tutional controls. 

Com~liance with a~~licable or relevant and m i a t e  reauire - - 
Addresses whether or not a remedy would meet all of the ARARs of 
other Federal and State environmental statutes and requirements 
or provide grounds for invoking a waiver. 

Short-term Effectiveness 

Addresses the period of time needed to achieve protection from 
any adverse impacts on human health and the environment that may 
be posed during the construction and implementation period of 
this alternative. 

Lona-term Effectiveness and Permanence 

Refers to the ability of a remedy to maintain reliable protection 
of human health and the environment over time, once cleanup goals 
have been met. It also addresses the magnitude and effectiveness 
of the measures that may be required to manage the risk posed by 
treatment residuals and/or untreated wastes. 

Beduction of Toxicity, Mobilitv. or Volume 

Refers to the anticipated performance of the treatment technolo- 
gies, with respect to these parameters, &.remedy may employ. 



Addresses the technical and administrative feasibility of a 
remedy, including the availability of materials and services 
needed to implement the chosen solution. 

Includes estimated capital and operation and maintenance costs, . . .  

and net worth costs. 

Refers to-the public's general response to the alternatives 
described in the Proposed Plan and the RI/FS reports. 

State AcceDtance 

Indicates whether, based on its review of the RI/FS report and 
Proposed Plan, the State concurs with, opposes, or has no comment 
on the selected alternative. 

Comparison hong Alternatives 

Overall Protection of Human Health and the Environment 

Alternatives 1 and 2 do not respond to the remedial objectives 
developed for the site. Alternatives 3, 4 and 5 provide source 
control measures that would prevent further migration of contami- 
nants from soil/sediment into groundwater. Alternative 3 would 
not provide a permanent solution, since the contaminated source 
(soil and sediment) would remain on-site and cracking of the 
pavement would allow infiltration of precipitation and 
subsequent migration of contaminants into the groundwater. .Both 
of the excavation and treatment alternatives (Alternatives 4 . 
and 5) would result in permanent and effective solutions to the 
contamination problem at the site in that they both involve 
reduction of contaminants and thus the source for on-site ground- 
water contamination from the site. Alternatives 3, 4 and 5 
provide for.building decontamination to allow for its future 
reuse. 

Fom~liance with 

Alternatives 4 and 5 would reduce the contaminants load to the 
aquifer and expedite any future groundwater cleanup. The ARARs 
for groundwater will be addressed under a-separate operable unit 
involving the remediation of the contaminated aquifer. There are 



no chemical-specific ARARs for soils or sediments. Alternatives 
4 and 5 would meet action-specific ARARs. All sediments which 
are to be removed from leaching pits and storm drains (Alterna- 
tives 4 and 5) are either to be treated on-site or transported to 
a RCRA treatment and disposal site. Wastes sent off-site under 
Alternative 5 would be treated using specific technologies or 
treated to specific treatment levels, as appropriate, to comply 
with land disposal restrictions. Federal and state regulations 
dealing with the handling and transport of hazardous materials 
would be followed. The off-site treatment facility would be a 
fully EPA-approved facility. 

sons-Term Effectiveness and Permanence 

Alternatives 4 and 5 would provide for permanent removal of the 
contaminated sediment from the site and for treatment to either 
destroy or immobilize the VOCs and inorganic contaminants in the 
soils. This would effectively eliminate the on-site contribution 
to the groundwater contamination. The No Action and Limited 
Action alternatives do not provide for a long term solution to 
the groundwater, soil/sediment or building contamination prob- 
lems. Alternative 3 may mitigate the leaching of contaminants 
from on-site soil/sediment into groundwater but would require 
long-term maintenance and monitoring to ensure its 
effectiveness since the contaminated soil/sediment is left 
on-site and the asphalt paving maynot be a permanent barrier to 
precipitation infiltration. Also, fluctuations in the water 
table elevation may cause some additional leaching of contami- 
nants from soil directly above the average water table level. 

Reduction of Toxicitv. Mobility or V o m  

The No Action and Limited Action alternatives do not include any 
additional measures other than natural long-term flushing of the 
soil to reduce the level of contamination in the soil. In the No 
Action and Limited Action Alternatives, groundwater concentra- 
tions could actually increase due to migration of contaminants 
from soil and sediment into the groundwater. Alternative 3 would 
reduce the mobility of soil contaminants by providing a barrier 
to precipitation infiltration which is the primary cause of 
contaminant leaching from soil/sediment into groundwater. 
Alternatives 4 and 5 would reduce the toxicity and mobility of 
the contaminants in the soil and sediment by the application Of 
in-situ vacuum extraction for VOCs removal, the excavation of 
on-site contaminated material, and the treatment and subsequent 
disposal of the waste materials either on-site or in a RCRA- 
permitted facility. 



Short - T ~ m  Effectiveness 

Alternatives 1 and 2 would require no major construction activi- 
ties to be performed at the Circuitron Corporation site and, 
therefore, would not present any risks to the community or 
workers resulting from work at the site. Alternative 3 involves 
standard on-site construction (asphalt paving), which would 
present minimal risk to workers and the public. The excavation 
and treatment alternatives (Alternatives 4 and 5) would require 
handling of contaminated sediments. Risks to the public and 
on-site workers from volatile emissions during sediment excava- 
tion would be minimal due to the low levels of VOCs in these 
sediments. Furthermore, proper dust control techniques would be 
implemented to further minimize this risk. Potential vapor leaks 
from the in-situ vacuum extraction system would be reduced by 
proper design and operation. Alternatives 3, 4 and 5 also 
involve the removal of contaminated building dust and its 
treatment and disposal. Proper procedures and construction 
techniques would be utilized both at the Circuitron Corporation 
site and at the off-site treatment and disposal facilities 
to minimize the short-term risks to the nearby public and workers 
from fugitive dust and any treatment process emissions. 

Alternatives 1 and 2 involve minimal on-site activities. Fence 
installation and groundwater monitoring in Alternative 2 would be 
easily implemented. Alternative 3 includes more on-site activity 
in order to repave the site and decontaminate the building but 
this involves standard construction methods which are easily 
implementable. Alternatives 4 and 5 involve on-site excavation 
and removal activities which are readily implementable. 
Alternative 5 also involves off-site transportation, treatment 
and disposal at commercially available treatment storage and 
disposal facilities. In Alternative 4, a TCLP analysis would be 
conducted on the treated and stabilized material to insure 
immobilization of the contaminants. 

The TCLP analysis is easily implementable. 

The technologies proposed for use in all alternatives are proven 
and reliable in achieving the specified clean-up goals. The SVE 
for Alternatives 4 and 5 is a ve.q effective way for soil remedi- 
ation and suited ideally for the sandy soil present at the 
Circuitron Corporation site. 



Cost estimates were calculated for each of the five alternatives. 
Present worth estimated costs for each of the alternatives, based 
on an interest rate of 5%, and 30 year time interval, are as 
follows: 

Alternative 
1 

Capital 
Q2sLm 

0 

O&M Present 
&&Lw Worth (SL 
22 i920 380,160 '. 

The community supports the preferred alternative (Alternative 5) 
Community comments can be reviewed in the public meeting tran- 
script which is included in the administrative record. A Respon- 
siveness Summary which summarizes all comments received during . 
the public comment period is attached as Appendix E to this 
document. 

State. 
The State of New ~ o r k  concurs with the selected remedy. 

THE SELECTED REMEDY 

Based upon consideration of the requirements of CERCLA, the 
detailed analysis of the alternatives, and public comments, EPA 
and NYSDEC have determined that Alternative 5 is the appropriate 
remedy for the remediation of contaminated soils and sediments at 
the site. This alternative consists of in-situ vacuum extraction 
(SVE) in the southwest corner area of the site, near SD-3 (Figure 
2, Appendix A); excavation of the sediments from leaching pools 
and storm drains inside and outside the building, followed by the 
off-site treatment and disposal of soils, sediments and residues; 
building decontamination; and, off-site disposal of non-hazardous 
debris. 

The decontamination of the building will allow for its unre- 
stricted use in the future. 



In-situ vacuum extraction (see Figure 5) will reduce the soil 
levels of 1,1,1-TCA and tetrachloroethene in the southwest corner 
of the site, which were the most prevalent contaminants. The in- 
situ vacuum extraction would be appIied to an area of approxi- 
mately 400 square feet. A technical evaluation of contaminant- 
leaching indicates that reduction of soil contaminant levels of 
1,1,1-TCA and tetrachloroethene to 1.0 ppm and 1.5 ppm, respec- 
tively, would insure protection of groundwater from cross media 
impacts. These are not risk-determined values but relate direct- 
ly to the effect of the source contribution to the potential 
groundwater contamination resulting from leaching VOC- 
contaminated soils. 

The sediments, containing organic and inorganic compounds, from 
within the underground structures, inside and outside the build- 
ing, will be removed. 

Metals-contaminated dust from within the building will also be 
removed to the extent necessary to comply with OSHA requirements. 
It is estimated that the excavated sediments and the building 
dust amount to approximately 53 cubic yards. 

The excavated contaminated materials, e.g., soils, sediments, 
etc., would be packed into appropriate containers and transported 
by truck to an off-site treatment and disposal facility, in 
accordance with applicable regulations for handling and transport 
of hazardous materials. The off-site facility would be respon- 
sible for all the necessary treatment of the contaminated materi- 
als, to insure that all requirements, including RCRA land dispos- 
al restrictions are satisfied. Similarly, spent-carbon or any 
other treatment residual from the in-situ vacuum extraction unit 
will also be disposed off-site, in accordance with applicable 
RCRA regulations, including land disposal restrictions. 

Spent carbon or any other treatment residual from the in-situ 
vacuum extraction unit will be disposed off-site under with 
applicable RCRA regulations, including land disposal restric- 
tions. 

All non-hazardous debris, e.g., broken concrete, asphalt, etc., 
resulting from the remedial action, will be removed from the site 
and disposed in a sanitary landfill. The repaving of the site 
and the replacement of the plating room concrete floor will also 
be performed. 

The treatment and off-site disposal of the VOC-contaminated soil 
in the southwest corner of the site and the removal and off-site 
treatment and disposal of all contaminated sediments will elimi- 
nate the principal threat at the site by reducing a major source 



of groundwater degradation in the area. Groundwater contamina- 
tion will be addressed in a subsequent ROD. 

The selected alternative is protective of human health and the 
environment, complies with federal and state requirements that 
are legally applicable or relevant and appropriate to the remedi- 
al action, and is cost effective. This remedy utilizes permanent 
solutions and alternative treatment technologies to the maximum 
extent practicable and satisfies the statutory preference for- 
remedies that employ treatment that reduces toxicity, mobility or 
volume as a principal element. 

STATUTORY DETERMINATIONS 

Overall Protection of Human Health and the Environment 

The selected alternative is considered fully protective of human 
health and the environment. The treatment of on-site contami- 
nated soil in the southwest corner of the site via soil in-situ 
soil vacuum extraction and the removal of on-site contaminated 
sediments will eliminate the source of groundwater contamination. 
The contaminated building dust which is currently considered to 
be above OSHA standards will also be removed to allow for future 
use of the building. Any short-term risks associated with the 
remedy would be mitigated by proper engineering controls and 
health and safety procedures. This alternative involves treat- 
ment which would significantly reduce the toxicity, mobility and 
volume of hazardous contaminants. 

Com~liance with U ~ R S  

At the completion of the response action, the selected remedy 
will have complied with the following ARARs: 

The selected remedy calls for the transport of contaminated 
sediments and treatment residuals to a RCRA facility for disposal 
and will comply with the following ARARs: 

RCRA 40 CFR Part 263 - Standard applicable to the 
transport of hazardous wastes. 

RCRA 40 Clp Part 264 - Standard for Owners and Opera- 
tors of Hazardous Waste Treatment, Storage, and Dispos- 
al Facilities. 



RCRA 40 CPR Part 268 - Contaminated sediments and 
building dust, spent carbon from the in-situ vacuum 
extraction treatment system as well as any other 
treatment residuals will be treated and disposed of 
off-site, consistent with applicable land disposal 
restrictions. 

6 NYCRR Part 372 - Hazardous Waste Manifest System & 
Related Standards for Generators, Transporters and 
Facilities. 

6 NYCRR Subpart 373-2 Final State Standards for Owners 
and Operators of Hazardous Waste Treatment, Storage and 
Disposal Facilities. 

During the implementation of the in-situ vacuum extrac- 
tion, all resulting air emissions will be in compliance 
with 6 NYCRR Parts 200, 201, 212 and 231. 

29 CFR Part 1910.1000 - OSHA standards for building 
dust. 

None applicable. 

Location-specific ARARS: 

None applicable. 

cost Effectiveness 

The selected remedy is cost effective in that it provides overall 
effectiveness proportional to its cost. The total capital and 
present worth costs are estimated to be $643,690 and $685,675, . 
respectively. Although Alternative 5 is slightly more expensive 
than Alternative 4, the difference is not significant, especially 
in light of the fact that remedial design costs for Alternative 4 
are expected to be higher than those for Alternative 5. 

A detailed cost estimate of the selected remedy is shown on Table 
10 in Appendix B. 

ent Soluons a n d a t i v e  Trea- 
Extent Practicable 

The selected remedy utilizes permanent.solutions and treatment 
technologies to the maximum extent practicable. The selected 



remedy represents the best balance of trade-offs among the 
alternatives with respect to the evaluation criteria, especially 
in regards to short and long term effectiveness, permanence and 
implementability. The state and the community also support the 
selected remedy. 

The selected remedy employs permanent treatment of the VOC 
contaminated soil in the southwest corner of the site via SVE and 
excavation and off-site treatment of all contaminated sediments 
from the underground structures. The potential for future 
releases of contaminants to the environment will be eliminated. 
The indirect and direct risks posed by the soils and sediments as 
a continued source of groundwater contamination will be removed. 

No short-term adverse impacts and treats to human health and the 
environment are foreseen as the result of implementing the 
selected remedy. However, to minimize and/or prevent worker 
exposure to contaminants, personal protection equipment will be 
used. 

The selected remedy will require construction of on-site soil 
'treatment facilities. No technological problems'should arise as 
the treatment technology is well established, readily available ' . 
and has a proven track record. 

Beference for Treatment as the Prhcioal Element 

The selected remedy fully satisfies this criterion for the 
treatment of the soil and sediment contamination which are 
considered the principal threats at the site. Therefore, the 
statutory preference for remedies that employ treatment as,a 
principal element is satisfied. 

OOCIJMENTATION OF BIGNIFICANT CHANGES 

The Proposed Plan for the Circuitron Corporation Site was re- 
leased to the public on January 31, 1991. The Proposed Plan 
identifies Alternative 5 as the preferred alternative. 

EPA has reviewed all written and verbal comments submitted during 
the public comment period. Upon review of these comments, EPA 
determined that no significant changes to the selected remedy, as 
originally identified in the Proposed Plan, were necessary. 
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Sedlncnls 

Haler  

M E  

Ave 
Max 

Ave 
Max 



'I'AllLt: 10 

UC'l'AlXD COST ESTIWNL' OF TIE SELECTED REMEDY 

I. O f f l c r  T r a l l e r  (and u l i l l t l e s )  I 

2. Dacor T r a l l e r  (and u t l l l t l e a l  

3. E q u l p u n t  h b l l l z a t l o n  

11. OUILOING DECffllAnINArlOH 

1. Vacuum I n l e r l o r  

2. Oeml Is11 and Remve Concrete 

3. Concrete U l r y u r a l  

111. IN-SIIU VMWH EXlRACTIUH 

I .  l 'er fwm l ~ % - ~ l l u  
vacuum e r l r a c t  Ion  in 
av.. ~r SU-1Inn-I  

I V .  SCL\IIKNl EXCAVATIM 

I. Area l a l o w  p l a t i n g  room f l u u r  

'2. Aroa o f  50-1. SO-2 and 51)-3 

*3. Area o f  CP-1, CP-2 

"4. Areas o f  LP-I, -2, and -7 

V. IUMY'UIfIATIOHfOHIlff-SIfC 
IK ' IMUAILUEI  I U  SAW.CI. LI. 

I 

L.S. 

00 l w i  

00 cy 

CY 

310 cy 

7 C Y  

3 CY 

10 cy  

10 cy 

I l u.& 
1 ,UW n t i l + v %  

I s c l  . 
I n c l .  

I n c l .  

l l l c l .  

I n c l  . 
I n c l .  

I n c l .  

I ' l C l .  

I n c l .  

I n c l .  

25.000 



V I  I. OACKf ILL 

1. O a c k f l l l / C o q ~ a c t l o n  254 cy  15.0n 3.010 

V I x I  REPLACE CONCRETE FLOOR I N  
PLAllNG ROW 

I. Raplace Concrate F lou r  00 cy  

Is, SITE COWTAIWNT 

1. Repave a n t l r e  s i t e  1740 sy 

125 10.000 190 15.200 

I n c l  . 20.00 34.000 

:X. DRUM DISPOSAL 300 Orums . . I n c l  . 
. . 

300 90.000 

T o l r l  D f r s c t  CssL (TDCI 476,nlO 
Contlngency @ U X  o f  TIC 95.310 
Fnglmcerlmg tJ 10% u f  TIT. 47.6W 
Legal and A d n l u l r t r r t i v e  (1 5% u f  IK 2 . m  
l u t a l  C o n s l r u c l i o ~ ~  C o r l  (I)  641.690 

s f  = square feet  
cy  = cublc yards 
sy a square yards 

Note ( ' 1  53 cy  II 1.5 ton/c 79.5 tons 
Includes 5 cy o f  l u l l d i n g  dust. 
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Index Docurrnt N h r  Order 
ClRNlTRON CORWRATfOM Docunents 

Docwent Nurber: CIR-001-0001 To 0005 Date: 06/01/87 

Ti t le :  Potential  Hazardous Uaste Site. S i t e  I n s p c t i o n  Report - Executive Sunnary (Circui t ron Corporation) 

Type: REPORT 
Author: Grupp, David: NUS Corporation 

Recipient: none: US EPA 

-----------.-----------------.-------.-.----.-.-------.----.-.----*------.-*---*--..-.------.-----...---...---.-..------ 
Docurrnt Nunbcr: CIR-001-0006 To 0072 Date: 06/18/87 

T i t l e  Potential  Hazardous Uaste Si tc, Preliminary Assessment - Circui  trDn CorporatiOn 

Type: PLAN 
Author: Rice. Randy: NUS Corporation 

Recipient: none: none 

Docunent Nunber: CIR-001-00i3 To 0074 Date: 09/08/88 

Ti t le :  Action Hemorandun: Authorizat ion t o  I n i t i a t e  Remedial P l a ~ i n g  Ac t i v i t i e s  a t  the Circui t ron 
Corporation. Town o f  Babylon. Suffolk County, NY 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: Luf t ig ,  Stephen D.: US EPA 

Recipient: Muszynski, Wil l iam J.: US EPA 

-.--.-.-.-*------------.-.------..--------.--..---------.--.--....--.---...-...---..-------.-..--....---.-.--..-----..-- 
Document Nunber: CIR-001-0075 TO 0076 Date: 02/24/89 

Ti t le :  (Letter subni t t ing Final  F i e l d  Operations Plan f o r  the C i rcu i t ron  Corporation S i t e  Remedial 
Invest igat ion a l  Feas ib i l i t y  Study) 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Conditim: MISSING ATTACHMENT 

Author: Sachdev, Dev R.: Ebasco Services 
Recipient: Fayon, Abram niko: us EPA 
Attached: CIR-001-0077 



Index ~ o c p m t  Wunber Order 
CIRNITROY CMIPORITlON Docunents 

Page: 2 

Docunent Ilunber: CIR-001-0077 To 0274 Parent: CIR-001-0075 Date: 02/01/89 

T i t l e :  F ina l  F i e l d  O p r a t i o m  Plan CFOP) fo r  Remedial InvestigatioWfeasibility Study, C l rcu i t ron  
Corporation S i t e  

Type: PLAN 
Author: Zarandona, Richard: Ebasco Services 

Recioient: none: US EPA 

Docunent Nunber: CIR-001-0275 To 0276 Date: 02/17/89 

T i t l e :  (Let ter  s u h i t t i n g  F i n a l  Uork Plan for  the C l r c u i t r o n  Corporation s i t e  R n e d i a l  Invest igat ion 

and F e a s i b i l i t y  St&) 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Condition: MISSING ATTACHMENT 

Author: Sachdev, Dev R.: Ebasco Services 
Recipient: Fayon, Abram M i  Lo: US EPA 
Attached: CIR-001-0277 ........................................................................................................................ 

O o c ~ e n t  Nunber: CIR-001-0277 To 0388 Parent: CIR-001-0275 Date: 02/01/89 

T i t l e :  F ina l  Rewd ia l  Investigatlon/Feasibility Study Uork Plan C i rcu i t ron  Corporation Site. Suf fo lk  
County, Neu York 

Type: PLAN 
Author: Zarandm, Richard: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: none: US EPA 

--..-------------------------.-*----.-------.----..--.--.-.-.------..-------------.-*--------..-.----.--------..-------. 
Docunent Umber: CIR-001-0389 To 0390 Date: 08/09/90 

T i t l e :  (Let ter  r u b n i t t i n g  F i ~ l  Remedial Invest igat ion Report fo r  the C i rcu i t ron  Corporation s i t e )  

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: Sachdev. Dev R.: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: McGahren, John: US EPA 
Attached: CIR-001-0391 CIR-001-0794 



Index Dmmcnt N h r  Order 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION D m t S  

page: 3 

D o c w n t  NurBer: CIR-001-0391 To 0793 Parent: CIR-001-0389 Date: 08/01/90 

T i t le :  F inal  RHnedial Investigation Report, C i rcu i t ron  Corporation Site, Suffolk Comty, Neu York, 
VOlunc I of  I 1  

Type: REPORT 
Author: Zarardona, Richard: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: m: US EPA 

-..----...------------..--------------.----.-------------------------------------------------------.-.----------------.- 
Docunent Nunbcr: CIR-001-0794 To 1418 Parent: CIR-001-0389 Date: 08/01/90 

T i t le :  F inal  Remedial Investigation Report, C i rcu i t ron  Corporation Site, Suffolk County, New York, 
VOlun I 1  of I 1  

Type: REPORT 
Author: Zarardona, Richard: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: none: US EPA 

-..-.---------.---.------------.----.---.----.---..-.-.---.-.----.-----.-------..---------------**---.-----*-.-...---.-- 
Docunent Nmmber: CIR-001.1419 To 1421 Date: 04/27/90 

T i t le :  (Let ter  containing New York State Department o f  Env i r omn ta l  Conservation's cDRnents on the 
D ra f t  Runedial Investigation Repart for the C i r c u i t  Corporation s i t e )  

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: Bologna, James J.: NY Dept of E n v i r o m n t a l  Conservation 

Recipient: Fayon, Abram Yiko: Us EPA 

T i t le :  Superfund Uplate, Ci rcui t ron Corporatlon Site, V i l lage  o f  East Faminpdale, Suffolk County, 
New York 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: noM: US EPA 

Recipient: none: mm 



l K k x  Docunent Nvnber Order 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION Docvnents 

Page: 4 

Docunent Nunber: CIR-001-1424 To 1424 Date: 06/09/89 

Tit le: ( M a  containing information on C i rcu i t rM  Corporation s i t e  RIIFS - Field Operations Plan 
ard giving consent to  begin sawl ing act iv i t ies)  

Type: CORRESWNOENCE 
Author: Scalise, Laura: US EPA 

Recipient: Fayon, Abram Miko: US EPA 

----.-.--.-----------..----.-----.-------.-----------------..---...--*---.----.----..-----..----.-----.-..---*---------- 
D o c m t  N h r :  CIR-001-1425 To 1425 Date: 10/25/88 

Title: (Letter subnittino B s i t e  v i s i t  t r i p  report) 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: Zarardona, Richard: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: Fayon. Abram Uiko: US EPA 
Attached: CIR-001-1426 .---..----...---..-----.--*-..--.-----.*-.-----.-...--.----------.-..---.------...-----.--...--------..------.-.-------- 

Docvnent N m r :  CIR-001-1426 To 1427 Parent: CIR-001-1425 Date: 10/14/88 

Tit le: ARCS I 1  Contract Circuitron Corporation s i t e  v i s i t  10/14/88 - Tr ip  Report 

Type: REPORT 
Author: none: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: none: US EPA 

--.*..----..---------.---------------------*------.--.*.---.--...--.----..------.------..--*--..--.----------.---.-.---- 
Docunent N h r :  CIR-001-1428 To 1428 Date: 10/11/88 

Title: S i te  Inspection Report, Circuitron Corporation 

Type: REPORT 
Author: none: US EPA 

Recipient: m e :  noM 

Tit le: Procedure for Acidif ication of Aqueous Volat i le Organic Samples 

Type: PLAN 
Author: r i :  US EPA 

Recipient: none: none 



Index Docunent N d e r  Order 
CIRCUITROII CORPORATION Docunents 

Page: 5 

D o c m t  N h r :  CIR-001-1430 To 1430 Date: 03/01!88 

Title: Blank Water QAIQC: F lc ld  Qual i ty Control SnWleS 

Type: PLAN 

C d i t i o n :  MARGINALIA 
Author: mne: US EPA 

Recipient: none: none 

Docurrnt Nunber: CIR-001-1431 To 1431 Date: 03/01/88 

Tit le: Procedure for F i l t ra t i on  of Aqueous Metals Samples 

Type: PLAN 
Condition: MARGINALIA 

~u tho r :  none: ~JS EPA 
Recipient: none: mne 

Tit le: OBSMC Aquifer Test for Evaluating Hydrwl ic Control of Lemhnte lnpacted Ground Watt?. Old 

Bethpase, Long Island, New York 

Type: REPORT 

Condition: MARGINALIA 
Author: Barber, Andrew J.: Geraghty 6 Hi l l e r  

Recipient: none: now 

Docunent Nunber: CIR-001-1440 To 1441 Date: 01/16/91 

Title: (Letter s u h i t t i n g  a Final Feasibi l i ty Study Report for the Clrcuitron Corporation s i te)  

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 

Author: V a r d i k l  lo, Mario S.: Ebasco Servtces 
Recipient: Fayon, Abram Miko: US EPA 
Attached: C1R-001-1462 



Index Docunent Number Order 
CIRWITRffl CORPORATION Oocments 

Page: 6 

~ocunent N d r :  CIR-001-1442 To 1609 Parent: CIR-001-1440 Date: 01/01/91 

Tit le: Final Feasibi l i ty  Study Report Circultron Corporation Site, Suffolk County, Neu York 

Type: REWRT 
Author: tarandona, Richard: Ebasco Services 

Recipient:. none: US EPA 

D o c ~ c n t  NMLXr: CIR-001-1610 TO 1619 Date: 01/01/91 

Ti t le:  Superfund Proponed Plan - Circuitron Corporation Site, Toun o f  East Faningdale, Suffolk County, 
Neu York 

Type: PLAN 
Author: m e :  US EPA 

Recipient: none: none 

Tit le:  (Memo containing the Neu York State Department of Enviromental Conservation's c m n t s  on 
the Draft Feasibi l i ty Study Report for the Circuitron Corporation s i te)  

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: Bologna, J w s  J.: NY Dept of E n v i r m n t a l  Cowervation 

Recipient: Feyon, Abrem Wiko: US EPA 

------------------------------.-------.---.------..--------------------.--.---.....-.----..-*-*-...--....---------...... 
Docmnt N d r :  CIR-001-1623 To 1625 Date: 08/15/88 

Tit le: (Letter not i fy ing New York State Clearinghouse of Circuitron Corporation as a propesed Superfwd 
project, which i s  subject t o  the State Intergovernnantal Review process) 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 

Author: Luft ig, Stephen D.: US EPA 
Recipient: Couan, Junes: NY State Clearinghouse 



Index Docrnrnt Nunber Order 
ClRCUlTRON CORPORATION Docunents 

Page: 7 

Oocmnt Ntsrber: CIR-001-1626 To 1629 Date: 08/15/88 

Tit le: 107(a) Notice Letter 

Type: LEGAL DOCUWENT 
Condition: WRGINALIA 

Author: Luftip. Stephen 0.: US EPA 
Recipient: various: va r iws  PRPs 

DocMent Ntsrber: CIR-001-1630 TO 1637 Date: 08/10/87 

Tit le: Responses to  EPA Request for  Information 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: DrAmato, Julius J.: Circuitron Corporation 

Recipient: none: US EPA 

Docwnt  Nlunber: CIR-001-1638 To 1641 Date: 07/24/87 

Tit le: (107(a) Notice Letter) 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: Luft ig, Stephen D.: US EPA 

Recipient: var iws: various PRPs 

Tit le: Preliminary Health Assessment, Circuitron Corporation, Famingdale, Suffolk Cotmty, Neu York 

Typ: PLAN 
Author: none: Agency for Toxic Substances 6 Disease Registry CATSOR) 

Recipient: none: none 

-...-.---.------.---------------.--*---*--.------------*------------------.--------.*----------.*-------.--------------- 
Docrnrnt Nunber: CIR-001-1655 To 1656 Date: 06/22/89 

Tit le: (Letter submitting the Final Camunlty Relations Plan for the Circuitron Corporation s i te)  

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 

Author: Sachdev, Dev R.: Ebasco Services 
Recipient: Alvi, M. Shaheer: US EPA 
Attached: CIR-001-1657 



lndcx Docunent Nunber Order 
CIRCUITROW CORPORATION DocWntS 

Page: 8 

Docunent N&r: CIR-001-1657 To 1681 Parent: CIR-001-1655 Date: 06/01/89 

T i t l e :  F ina l  Camunity R e l a t i w  Plan, C i rcu i t ron  Corporation Site, V i l  Lase of East Farmingdale, 
T a r o  of  Babylon, Neu York 

Type: PLAN 
Author: Lotstein, Enid L.: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: m e :  US EPA 

Docunnt N h r :  CI~-001-lbBZ TO 1762 Date: 02/19/91 

T i t l e :  The Uni ted States E n v i r o m n t a l  Protect ion Agency, Superfund Proposed Plan, Town of East Farmingdale, 
Suffolk Cwnty, Neu York - Publ icMeet ing - C i rcu i t ron  Corporation Superfund S i t e  

Type: LEGAL DOCUUENT 
Author: Adam, Catherine: E l i t e  Reporting Service 

Recipient: various: US EPA 

Docunnt ~ h r :  'CIR-001-1763 TO 1765 Date: 02/04/91 

T i t l e :  News - EPA Announces Proposed Plan t o  Clean Up Contamination a t  Superfund S i t e  i n  East Farmingdale, 
Neu York 

Type: CORRESPONDENCE 
Author: Rychlenski, Ann: US EPA 

Recipient: none: nona 

Docunnt N W r :  CIR-001-1804 TO 1806 Date: 10/28/88 

T i t l e :  (Let ter  foruardlng ARCS Comruni-ty Relat ions - on s i t e  i n t e r ~ i e ~ ~ )  

T y p :  CWReSPONDEUCE 
Author: Lotstein, Enid L.: Ebasco Services 

Recipient: Johnson, L i l l i a n :  US EPA 



Index Docwnt  Nunber Order 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION D o c m t s  

Page: 9 

D o c e n t  N u n l x r :  CIR-001-1809 To 1917 Date: 02/02/90 

Tit le: On-Scem Cwrdimtor's Report: R-a1 Action - Circuitron, East hrminpdale, Nw York, Suffolk 
county 

Type: REPORT 
Author: Megriptas, Nick: US EPA 

Recipient: n m :  none 

Docwnt  N u n l x r :  CIR-001-1918 To lWO Date: 03/29/91 

Tit le: (Record of Decision for  the C i r c u i t r ~  Corporation s i te)  

Type: LEGAL DOCUMENT 
Author: Sfdamn-Eristoff, C.: US EPA 

Recipient: none: none 



APPENDIX D 

NYSDEC LETTER OF CONCURRENCE 



New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
50 Wolf Road, Albany, New York 12233 - 3 ? 5  

Thornss C.' Jorling 
Commlsslonrr 

Ms. Kathleen C. Ca-lahan' .. - -. .. . ,--. ..- 
.:I .- _ . _ I  

Director 
hergency & Re~~eciai Response Division 
U.S. Environmental Frotection Agency 
Region I1 
26 Federal Plaza 
New York, NY 10278 

Dear Ms. Callaha: 

fie: Circuitrcn Ccrp., jiie ID No. 152082 - Drafi Record of Decision 
The New York Stare iepartnent of Environmental Conservation 
(NYSDEC) has revienti the craft Record of Decision (ROD) for the 
Circuitron Corp. sf:?. The NYSDE: concurs with the document pending 
resolution of the fcil cwing concerns. These comments have a1 ready been 
conveyed to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) via a 
telephone conversasion between Dr. Abram Miko Fayon, of your staff, and 
Mr. James Bologx, of my staff, on March 1, 1991. 

1. Page 10: It is s:ated that in-situ vacuum extraction will be 
applied to an area of approximately 400 square feet. As discussed 
in Mr. Chen's letter of January 10, 1991 dealing with the Proposed 
Remedial Acticn Plan, it is unclear how the area and volume of 
soil requiricc treatment was determined. If the intention is to 
establish the limits of remediation through additional sampling 
during the in-siw treatment process, this should be clearly 
stated in the ROD. 

2. Page 11: Plecse elaborate upon the method of building 
decontamination.. 

3. Page 12, second full paragraph: The discussion related to 
asphalt, concrete and leach pool structure decontamination, 
removal and d!sposal is confusing. Please clarify how it will be 
determined if this material will require decontamination, and if 
necessary, hcw it is to be performed. Also, will the underground 
structures (i.e., leach pools) be excavated and removed or left 
in place? 

4 .  The acceptable soil clean-up level for. l,l,l-trichloroethane at 
the Circuitrcn site, as p.roposed by NYSDEC, is 1.0 ppm. 



Ks. Kathleen Call ahan Page 2 

5 .  Table 1-5: The concentrations o f  inorganic parameters should re:< 
d l  - 

if you have any quest ions,  please contact  Mr. James Bologna r t  
(518) 457-3976. 

Edward 0. Sull  ivan 
Deputy Commissioner 

cc: 0. Garbarini, USEPA, Regicn 11 
A. Fayon, USEPA, Kegion i I  
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